

Dear Mr. Hayden,

I am compelled to write this letter of thanks and appreciation to your firm for your leadership and service in our recent building renovation. From the inception of the project, it was clear that your team, under the direction of Bob Englebaugh and Vince Ordinario, assumed a remarkable measure of personal ownership for the improvements to our school...

...As the work approached completion, it became clear that Bob Englebaugh and Vince Ordinario were assisting me with tasks beyond the scope of their contracted responsibilities. They were focused and professional, determined to wrap up the work efficiently even if it meant assuming the role of project manager. Especially in hindsight, I am thankful that they were willing to go to such lengths to achieve your high standard...

...The project has transformed the look and function of our facility. I can see in the faces of our students, staff and community a pride that has advanced the reputation and mission of our school. We thank you and commend you for the excellent design and execution of our renovation. I will be happy to recommend HHSDR to any future prospective clients...

- Neil Donovan, Director, Crawford County Career Technical Center, December 23, 2011